
 

1 
 

 Moorefield Girls   
High School   

‘Moorefield Matters’ eNewsletter   
 
 

Issue 7 - Term 3                                                                                                 8 July, 2021 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
In line with the NSW Government’s advice, Moorefield Girls High School will once again be operating 
via online learning from Tuesday 13 July until Friday 16 July. We have the following important 
information to share with you and your children to ensure Week 1 of Term 3 is productive. 
 

• Students are already members of Microsoft Teams (or similar) for each class and teachers will 
be delivering their lessons online via this platform.  

• Every student has the Microsoft platform available to them (free) from the student portal. 
• Students’ timetables (bell times) are unchanged. Please note, Wednesday Sport time has 

been cancelled. 

 
 

 
• Daily messages will be communicated via Year Group Wellbeing Teams – this is very familiar 

for students. 
• If your daughter does not have access to a device or the internet for online learning, 

please contact the school and we can discuss available options.  
• There will only be minimal staff supervision at school for those students who must attend. 

Students at school will also learn online following the same lessons as those students at 
home.  

o The canteen will not be open. Students should bring their own food if attending. 
o While at school, face masks are required for all indoor settings. 
o Students with any flu-like symptoms, or who feel unwell, should not attend school and 

should take a COVID test immediately. Anyone who has been off sick from school will 
be required to return a negative COVID test before being permitted to return to school. 

• Some Year 12 students may be invited into school at specific times to work on HSC practical 
activities and projects. This will be arranged with their teacher. 
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• The Assisted School Travel Program will still be operating as normal in Week 1 for students 
who access taxis to and from school. Masks must be worn. 

 
We understand the difficulties and frustrations encountered by everyone in our community at different 
levels during this time. School Counsellors will be available via telephone and on site throughout the 
week and Year Advisors will be available for students via Wellbeing Teams. 
 
The school office will be open on Monday 12 July, 8.30am - 3.30pm, 
to take phone calls if you need any further information before online 
learning begins. Alternatively, you are welcome to email moorefielg-
h.school@det.nsw.edu.au . Don’t forget to follow us on Facebook for 
further updates.  
 
Stay safe - we want to see you all back here soon.  
 
Ms Natalie Hale, Principal 
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